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March 26, 2021 
 
Dear Families, 
 
As you are aware, Frank Panabaker School is one school with two sites: Frank Panabaker North and 
Frank Panabaker South. As a school, we are committed to providing a community where students can 
thrive and, over the next few years, will be moving more students and grades to the South Campus. As a 
team, we continually review and adjust our goals, organization and procedures to ensure that we are 
providing conditions for student success. 
 
As our population changes, we have updated the number of classes allocated to each campus and we 
are pleased to share the following organization for the 2021-22 school year: 
 
Frank Panabaker North- Grades 1-4 (French Immersion and English) 
 
Frank Panabaker South- Grades K, 5-8 (French Immersion and English) 
 
The Grade 5 classes will be located at the South Campus beginning September 2021. This change will 
allow space in classrooms, the gyms, outside play areas and the learning commons to be used more 
effectively, providing increased opportunities for physical activity and alternate learning spaces. 
 
The Frank Panabaker Team will ensure that our Grade 4 and 5 students are well-supported as we plan 
for their transition to the South Campus. If you have questions or concerns, please contact your child’s 
teacher or the school office. 
 
Thank you, 
 
 
Caitlin Evans 
Principal 
Frank Panabaker School 
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